October 18, 2022

Anita Scott Neville
Executive Director
Hayti Reborn Project

Dear Ms. Neville

The InterNeighborhood Council of Durham (INC) submits this letter in strong support of the Hayti Reborn Revitalization Project for the Fayetteville Street Corridor.

Hayti Reborn is a revitalization project inclusive of the redevelopment of the community surrounding the Fayetteville Street Corridor without displacing the community and while ensuring their needs are at the core of all development plans.    

INC’s mission is to promote the quality, stability, and vitality of Durham’s residential neighborhoods.

We support the proposed two pillars of the Hayti Reborn Project:

Pillar 1

The first pillar is the hub:  a 2000-acre environmentally sustainable, mixed-use urban development composed of more than 2 million square feet of commercial, retail and residential space. This hub will be erected in a newly created equity innovation district within Durham’s historic black community and Black Wall Street – Hayti.

Pillar 2

The second pillar, an R&D hub-supporting investment fund, will include funds focused on real estate, direct investment, and funds of funds. Each of those portfolio funds will directly support the development of the equity innovation district by tying investment in entrepreneurs, researchers, organizations, and impact investment firms to their presence in the hub.

The InterNeighborhood Council of Durham offers its full support for the proposed development plan created by the members of Hayti Reborn and residents living in the Fayetteville Street Corridor. Our support is based not only on the merits of Hayti Reborn’s project but because the project has been developed by the neighborhood stakeholder.  No one knows Hayti better than the people with deep roots in the community – people who not only know Hayti’s history, but have lived it.  These are the people who will live with decisions that are made concerning their community.  No planning concerning the future of Hayti can be valid unless the community shares in its authorship.

We look forward to a continued partnership in this crucial initiative.

Sincerely,

Bonita Green
President
InterNeighborhood Council of Durham
